Village of Wayne

Regular Council Meeting OCTOBER 17TH, 2018

The meeting was brought to order by Mayor Everett and the pledge of allegiance was said. Roll call was read: Bechstein present, Gross present, Camden present, Zeigler present, Wildman present, and Stearns present. Minutes were approved as read. Stearns moved and Camden second to turn all bills over to finance and to pay all those found favorable. All yeah, M/C.

Police Chief Matt Herrig reported phone and internet services were updated in the village hall. All officers will be available for the Halloween festivities. The village has received the new truck signs and Police Chief is going to make up a letter for the truck drivers that park at Countyline Corp.

Joe St. Clair reported CamTech was in the Village on Oct. 16th. The east side of S. Watson street is good and the storm sewers blown out. A few other areas are good as well. The camera found a couple of issues. Intersection of E. South St. & Railroad St. issues with storm drains at intersection and tile broke in front of Donaldson home on E. South St. (from when put in new system). Stearns moved and Gross second to increase the cleaning /camera budget from previous meeting an extra \$2,000 to finish off that section of town. All yeah, M/C.

Mayor reported purchased 23 trees at auction for around \$1,200. Zeigler reported that Gross and himself tested out the implement at the ball diamonds and walking trail. The implement will need wheels, and a few other modifications, however worked well.

Had 2nd reading Ordinance 11-18-718: Public Defender Contract for 2019 \$100. Mayor updated on street sweeping contract with Bowling Green city. Bowling Green not budging on the indemnify clause. Fiscal Officer did receive a street sweeping quote from TJD out of Findlay, OH. TJD is \$1,800 for a day or \$180 an hour. Gross reported that village solicitor is going to speak with the Bowling Green city lawyer for clarification on the street sweeping contract. Zeigler reported that Poggemeyer is going to come out this month and look at the ditch and Watson St./Railroad St. end of town.

Mayor discussed about the recycling center at NAT will be closed down at the end of this month. Wood County Solid Waste District reached out to Republic to see if interested in a couple more sites. The two potential sites would be available to the public 24/7. Village of Portage has agreed to host 2 containers and looking for a site for Wayne/Bradner area. Mayor discussed the details and Bradner turned the recycling containers down. Mayor discussed that if the village chooses to host the site they will receive the per capita the NAT was receiving. The containers will open at the top and you do not have to sort the recyclable items. Camden moved and Gross second that Village of Wayne agrees to be the 2nd host site for Wayne, Bradner, etc. area. All yeah, M/C. Camden provided council with Rules of Council to look over and discuss next meeting.

No further business, Gross moved and Wildman second to adjourn. All yeah, M/C

Respectfully,

Melissa Repasz Fiscal Officer

Next Council Meeting Nov. 7, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.